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	Nursery


	This week in Nursery the children have been singing lots of number rhymes and using their fingers and marks to represent numbers. They have all practised writing their name through tracing and independent writing. The children are very excited as they have started rehearsing for their Christmas Nativity. 
The children had so much fun dressing up as Super Heroes on Friday. Thank you to everyone who joined in and donated their money to Children In Need.

	Reception


	
	This week the children have been working on the story ‘Whatever Next!’ The children have been writing a speech bubble of what they think the characters might say and labelling pictures. They have been independently sequencing the story and acting it out on the stage, flying to the moon in a cardboard box, with a colander helmet, just like baby bear! The children have been making moon biscuits and decorating them and enjoyed eating them on Friday afternoon during Golden time! Well done to everybody for dressing up and being such fantastic heroes for Children in Need on Friday. A big thank you to all the parents for attending the Literacy Workshops this week; we hope you enjoyed them and found them helpful. Next week there will not be any new sounds for homework, as the children will be recapping all of the sounds we have learnt so far. We will send out a sheet with all the sounds that the children have learnt so far, for you to cut up and use. You could flash them to the children and make some small 3 letter words e.g. mat, pin.

	Year 1

	1C
	In Literacy this week we have been writing labels and captions next to photographs of our trip to the library. We have all been trying very hard to sound out words carefully before we write them down. In Numeracy we have been learning the names of 3D shapes and have been 'shape detectives' looking around for different shapes at home and at school. Thank you to everyone who bought in examples of shapes from home. We have also been practising hard for our class assembly on Tuesday 17th November and look forward to seeing you there.

	1N
	In 2N this week we have been looking at beans and thinking about what we need to do to help them grow. In Literacy we thought about our trip to the library and wrote a booklet to help people know all about it. In Numeracy we have been focusing on 3D shapes and finding out about all their properties.

	1W
	This week in 1W we have been continuing our writing from our library trip. We have been writing information booklets, explaining to Reception children and other people that use the library what each different room is for. In Numeracy the children have enjoyed looking at a range of 3D shapes; many thanks to all the parents who donated boxes. It has been wonderful to unfold the boxes and see how they are made as well! We have also planted our own Broad Beans as part of our Science and Outdoor Education work. I'm sure the children will update you with each stage of growth! Please ensure all Outdoor Education boots are in school on a Monday, Indoor P.E kits on a Wednesday and Outdoor P.E kits on a Thursday. Well done 1W!

	Year 2

	2A
	We have been concluding our writing for fairy tales this week by writing an alternative ending and including our character that we described. In numeracy, we have been looking at symmetry and patterns and how we can change designs to make sure there is symmetry. It's quite challenging for everyone! We have been creative in art making a firework picture using chalk and paint on dark paper and some of the children's creations are amazing! Well done, Year 2. I'm very proud of you all.

	2D
	This week in Literacy we have been planning and writing an alternative ending to a Traditional Tale. We have created a character, who has changed the course of the story. In Numeracy we have been learning about patterns and symmetry. We are getting quicker and quicker at our Mental Maths each morning!

	2M
	During Numeracy lessons this week the children have been looking for lines of symmetry in shapes and shapes in patterns.  Well done to Courtney with her rapid identification of shape patterns; with shapes in different orientations and intersecting patterns!  In Literacy the children have created their own alternative ending to Little Red Riding Hood. Mr McLaren can't wait till the weekend to read through all the wonderful stories! Keep impressing Year 2!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have studied volcanoes and how they are created. The children have identified the largest volcanoes in the world and placed them on a world map. In numeracy the children have worked hard on rounding numbers to the nearest 10. In Literacy the children have been studying setting descriptions, looking at the key features they will use for their own next week. In science the children have started to look at light and where is comes from. 

	3R
	This week children in 3R have been keen geographers studying Mount Vesuvius in Italy! We have learnt about it's destruction of Pompeii in 79AD and we also found out that it will erupt again! In literacy we have been working towards writing our final story settings! Well done to Ayesha for outstanding homework last week!

	3W
	In 3W this week we have started to look at 2-D and 3-D shapes and the children have enjoyed learning about their different properties. In literacy we are gaining skills which will help us to write our own setting description for Ug's cave! In science we are exploring light and how we see things when light is reflected. We all enjoyed non-uniform day to raise awareness for Children in Need!

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A, we have been working on angles and symmetry. The children have been identifying angles from acute, obtuse or a right angle. In Numeracy, we have also been ordering our angles from the smallest to the largest. In Literacy, we have been writing up our mystery stories that we planned last week, set in Ancient Rome. In Outdoor Education, we have been creating a branching database in order to sort out leaves from the different trees in the outdoor area.

	4C
	In 4C this week, we have been completing our own mystery stories in Literacy. The children have been using a range of effective language, such as rhetorical questions, to build the tension within their story and keep the reader guessing until the end. They have been writing about Flavia from our class text, The Thieves of Ostia. In Numeracy we have been looking at angles and symmetry and the children have been identifying the different angles from acute, obtuse and right angles and estimating their size in degrees. 

	4M
	In Literacy, children in 4M have been writing their own mystery stories that are based around Flavia, from The Thieves of Ostia, and set in Ancient Rome. The children have been using a range of language techniques such as fronted adverbials, expanded noun phrases and rhetorical questions. In Numeracy, we have been working on angles and symmetry and the children have been determining how many lines of symmetry a range of different shapes have. In IPC, we have been focusing on Julius Caesar and the children have written in role to write a persuasive speech to encourage Romans to vote for Caesar.

	Year 5

	5B
	This week in 5B we have been working hard to complete our Viking legends and have tried to include dialogue within our narrative. In maths, we have been working with decimals using columnar addition and subtraction. In IPC we have looked at Viking runes, the Viking alphabet.

	5C
	What a busy week in Year 5! In literacy we have been planning and editing our Viking legends, ensuring we include similes. In maths, we have been refining our column addition and subtraction skills and looking at missing number problems. In IPC we have been comparing Viking longhouses to modern homes.

	5H
	5H has been very busy this week. In maths we have been practising our addition and subtraction skills using the column method, while in literacy we have been composing our Viking legends. We have tried to include figurative language and correctly punctuated dialogue between characters. We have also been preparing for our upcoming class assembly; we hope you will enjoy the show!

	Year 6

	6S
	This week, Year 6 has been continuing on with their Traditional Mayan stories. We have been focusing on adding detail and elaborations such as: imaginative descriptions using expanded noun phrases and portraying character’s feeling to the reader using show not tell sentences. Inferring characters’ feelings is also what we have been concentrating on in guided reading this week. In science, we are further developing our Drugs knowledge, looking specifically at smoking and its effects on the body.

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have written the first draft of their traditional Mayan narrative. They have included characterisation using show not tell, dialogue and varied sentence structures. In numeracy, they have continued their work with fractions, decimals and percentages by converting them to equivalents and then ordering. Additionally, children have begun to find percentages of whole amounts using their knowledge and strategies for division.

	6W
	This week, we have continued to focus out literacy work around a traditional Ancient Mayan narrative. We have used show-not-tell sentences to show our readers how our characters are feeling at different points in the story. We have developed our characters and settings by applying the skills we have learnt in literacy this year. We have also looked at how other authors use these kinds of sentences to help us to infer the emotions of characters. In maths, we have  continued with fractions and decimals and applied our understanding of these to percentages. 
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 13th November 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 16th – Friday, 20th November – Anti-Bullying Week


Monday, 7th December – FILM CLUB


Tuesday, 8th December – Nursery/Reception & KS1 Nativities


Thursday, 10th December – Christmas Market & Show


Tuesday, 15th December – Class Christmas parties pm


Thursday, 17th December – Nursery Christmas parties


Friday, 18th December – Bobble Hat/Xmas Jumper day


Friday, 18th December – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS


Monday, 4th January 2016 – SCHOOL OPENS 



































RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPT. 2016





Birmingham Admissions website is open for online applications for a Reception place in September 2016.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 





The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2016. 






































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        RC/1C�
    99.17%�
KS2�
6W�
99.14%�
�
REC�
RC�
99.17%�
Year 3�
3W�
96.12%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
99.17%�
Year 4�
4M�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2M�
98.33%�
Year 5�
5B�
97.92%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6W�
99.14%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1C/2A�
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
      4A/6S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RH�
10 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      4C �
9 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�












YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





Water Bottles


Please ensure your child/ren have a water bottle in school, so they are able to have a drink throughout the day.  


Thank you.





DORRINGTON WEBSITE


Don’t forget to visit our school website              � HYPERLINK "http://www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk" �www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk� and find out about what your child has been learning, homework, school events, useful links and to view photo’s.





                       SUITABLE OUTDOOR CLOTHES


Please send your child to school with a coat to wear during playtimes, now that the weather has changed.





PUPIL ABSENCE


The local Government states that a pupil is persistently absent if their attendance is below 90% - that means being absent for half a day or more a week.  All children’s attendance is monitored closely. Please ensure you inform the office of any reasons for absence.  If no reason is given, it will show as an unauthorised absence.  If your child is absent for three days or more, medical evidence will be requested.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.
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“Together we are stronger"








